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R E P O R T  O F  T H E  B O A R D 
O F  C O M M I S S I O N E R S  A N D  D I R E C T O R S

APPRECIATION TO STAKEHOLDERS AND CLOSING

On behalf of the Board of Commissioners, we would like 
to thank all the Directors, management, and employees 
who have wholeheartedly contributed to manage 
TelkomGroup’s business activities. Furthermore, we would 
also like to give our appreciation to all our stakeholders 
who have given their full support to Telkom in an effort to 
realize the purpose, vision and mission of the Company.

With a good collaboration between stakeholders, we 
believe Telkom will continue to grow in a sustainable 
manner and play an important role in supporting the 
progress of the nation henceforward.

Jakarta, April 26, 2022

On behalf of the Board of Commissioners,

Bambang Permadi Soemantri Brodjonegoro
President Commissioner /Independent Commissioner


